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May 12, 2022 2063C 
 
Mayor Cam Guthrie and Members of Council 
City of Guelph 
1 Carden Street 
Guelph, ON  N1H 3A1 
 
 
Dear Mayor Cam Guthrie and Members of Council, 
 

Re: Natural Heritage Response to May 2022 Draft Clair-Maltby Secondary Plan 
(Official Plan Amendment 79) 

2162 Gordon Street 

Natural Resource Solutions Inc. (NRSI) is pleased to provide the following letter on behalf of the 
owners of 2162 Gordon Street in response to the materials prepared by the City of Guelph for 
Official Plan Amendment (OPA) 79, the proposed Clair-Maltby Secondary Plan, to be put 
forward to Council for approval on May 16th, 2022. 

As part of OPA 79, the City has revised the Draft Secondary Plan policies and mapping, 
including those within the Clair-Maltby Draft Secondary Plan and the Comprehensive 
Environmental Impact Study (CEIS): Phase 3 Impact Assessment, dated May 2, 2022.  In 
addition, the City has provided a comment table (Attachment 6-1) within the Agenda for the 
Council Meeting in response to comments provided by NRSI (dated September 15, 2021) on 
the earlier iteration of the Clair-Maltby Secondary Plan and supporting materials. 

NRSI appreciates the detailed comments provided by City staff, including the number of 
revisions to policy and mapping within the Draft Secondary Plan and CEIS.  Throughout the 
Secondary Plan process NRSI has provided numerous comments on the NHS and has also met 
with City staff to discuss these comments.  Nonetheless, NRSI and the owners of 2162 Gordon 
Street continue to have concerns with the materials provided.  These additional comments 
provided below are not meant to be exhaustive, and where previous comments have not been 
addressed within the OPA 79 documents, we defer to our previous submissions. 

• Gordon Street Connection/Wildlife Crossing – NRSI continues to maintain that a 
wildlife crossing at Gordon Street is unnecessary given the low wildlife use of these 
areas and anticipated high intensity land use along the Gordon Street corridor.  It is 
appreciated that there will be an opportunity for members of the public/stakeholders to 
comment on this at a later stage; 

• Ecological Linkage – NRSI continues to recommend removal or refinement of the 
Ecological Linkage from mapping between the natural features on the subject property 
and Gordon Street as per the above comment related to the wildlife crossing;    

• Hall’s Pond Management Plan/Monitoring Program – clarity is needed on the process 
for completion of the proposed management plan and Clair-Maltby wide monitoring 
program which would require cooperation between various landowners and the City.  
Landowners and consultant input should be considered in terms of the requirements for 
these various studies; and 
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• Natural Heritage System Mapping – in some cases the mapping within the Secondary 
Plan is inconsistent with what has been provided in the most recent CEIS (e.g. 
Significant Wildlife Habitat, etc.). 

 
We are happy to discuss any of our comments with City staff, should you have any questions or 
comments. 

Sincerely, 
Natural Resource Solutions Inc. 
 
 
 
David Stephenson     Nathan Miller 
Senior Terrestrial and Wetland Biologist  Senior Terrestrial and Wetland Biologist  
 
 
 
 
Nyssa Hardie      Laura Hockley 
Ecohydrologist     Environmental Analyst 
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